Howgate community Council
Minutes of meeting 17th May 2018

Present 

Bruce Hobbs (BH)David Wilson (DW) Ian Quigley (IQ) Colin Bennett (CB).BH took the chair initially but when CB arrived back from Aberdeen he took over. The members present appreciated Colin’s considerable efforts to attend.

In attendance

Councillor Debbie MacCall (DM); PC Graham Black.

1
Apologies

Apologies were received from Ian King ;James Barry; Graham Young and Tommy Goldie.  Debbie gave apologies on behalf of Joe Wallace and said that either she or Joe  would try to attend meetings . Those present appreciated the efforts of Debbie and Joe to attend meetings.

2
Minutes of last meeting

These were approved. Proposed by DW ,seconded by BH.

3
Matters arising

3.1
Midlothian Local Development Plan

It was noted that no substantive reply had been received to a schedule of comments sent by HCC in October 2016. It was agreed that a letter be sent to Midlothian Council asking for assurance that the points made had been put to the reporter. There has not been any meaningful direct  response from Midlothian council since October 2016 and all we know is what is contained in the summary produced by Midlothian council and tabled at the HCC meeting on 19th April.
 Action IQ to draft letter and CB to send letter .

3.2
Traffic and speeding issues in Howgate.

3.2.1 CB reported that it was felt that the electronic speed signs and the  rumble strips  were making a difference but that no progress had been made on Gateway signs at either end of the village.
 Action CB to continue to press this with Midlothian council.

DW had sent a detailed email dated 19 April to TG asking specifically if  average speed cameras could be installed . TG suggested that HCC join  a Roads  Participation sub Group with other community councils and make a formal participation request in respect of al matters of concern relating to  roads and footpaths. HCC understands  that cameras are unlikely because of budget restraints and other desirable tools such as that speed bumps and a 20 mph speed limit are unlikely because of the road classification of the road through Howgate but final clarification is being sought on this.

Action DW

DW also pointed out in that email that road markings at the top of Pomathorn Road were still incomplete. 

Action DW to continue his good work on roads and traffic issues and provide a brief summary of progress or otherwise to each HCC meeting
3.3 New constitution

The draft is agreed with Midlothian Council. The new draft a a brief accompanying note is to be published on the Howgate web site by end May. 
Action ; IQ will draft the note and send the agreed constitution to CB who will arrange for it to be put on the website .

3.4 Midlothian Council Budget consultation

DM reported that the budget had been passed. The main points for HCC were that the libraries would remain open and that the recycling/refuge facility beside the high School would remain open but ony “ for the time being” so this issue is not yet settled.

3.5 Footpath

CB reported on his discussions with Donald Cameron. Donald had said that he had made reasonable progress with most of the landowners but that discussions with the Tipperwell Way residents association had not progressed. The question was asked why access was needed through Tipperwell way. It was decided that HCC would always be prepared to facilitate discussion but there was not a relevant issue before the Council for discussion at this stage.

4
Police Report

PC Black had tabled the Penicuik and district crime report. No crimes directly affecting Howagte had been reported but PC Black emphasised the need to keep outbuildings securely locked. The issue of speeding was again raised and the police were encouraged to do as much as they can to address this important problem in conjunction with Midlothian Council..

5 Standing Items

5.1 correspondence.

TG had sent an email asking for details of community notice boards if they had been provided by the Federation of community councils but HCC had not asked for or received a community notice board from them. There is a community notice board outside the church.

Acton IQ to respond to TG.

5.2 Planning 

JG had confirmed that there were no new planning applications . JG intends to step down from the HCC so we will need someone else to monitor the planning register.

TG had sent an email regarding a neighbourhood planning survey. No action is to be taken on this at this stage until we understand what it is, what it will involve and what its likely effect will be. There was a consultation several months ago and a shiny report was produced, on the basis of which nothing seems to have happened.

Action : TG to explain what this is and what its purpose is.

5.3 HCC funds

No change since last report.

The letters requested by GY have been produced. 

The accounts will have to be completed and audited before the AGM.

6
AOCB

6.1 It was agreed that BH would be chairman for one year and that IQ would be secretary. Both would be delighted to be replaced earlier if suitable volunteers emerge.

6.2
The AGM needs to be held before the end of June. CB, BH and IQ will work to put together and publish the papers and fix a date. Not less than 14 days notice must be given of the date of the meeting. The minutes of last years AGM stated that the 2018 AGM would be held on 17 may but that did not happen so we will target a date in mid/late June.

Note it has subsequently been agreed that the AGM will be held on 21st June.

Action CB to put together and publish  the relevant papers namely

Agenda

Minutes of AGM 2017

Chairmans Report.

Action

GY to have accounts audited and produced at the AGM.

7
Date of next meeting

AGM 21st June 2018


